
GRASS LAKE CHARTER TOWNSHIP

APPROVED  WORK SESSION
March 22, 2022
Work Session called to order by Supervisor Lesinski at 8:02 a.m.

Board Members Present by Roll Call: Golding, Lesinski, Bednarski-Lynch, Zenz, Brennan and Bray. Absent: Loveland.
Also Present: Fire Chief Jones
Loveland arrived at 8:07 am.
Letter from Unknown – Letter was received from “Many neighbors and people who live in Grass Lake Township” – past policies of the board are to respond to complaints by the complaint being in writing and signed by the person or person filing the complaint. The board reviewed the letter and would like the person or people that sent the complaint to come forward and then the board will re-visit the letter for any Zoning or Police Power Ordinance’s that are being violated. 
Sheriff Contract – A second contract has been presented in receiving a second officer. The County Sheriff is proposing 7 days with 12 hours a day coverage. The extra 4 hours per day would cost the Township an additional $ 540.75 per month. After much discussion the board would be in favor of this and will be voted on at the April regular meeting.    
Parks Info – Lesinski presented certificate of liability and revenue/expenditure reports from 4 of the groups using the Sports -n- Trail fields. The next meeting of the Park Board will be March 23 at 6:30 pm. 
LRUA update – Lesinski reported on the latest occurrences with the sewer. Still unsure when new constructions are going to be able to start up that would be connecting to the sewer.  
General Discussion – Loveland stated having some difficulties with the Farmers State Bank and State Bank merger. Tina Bednarski-Lynch announced to the board that she is running for the new 47th House Seat this August/November. 
Motion by Brennan and supported by Golding to adjourn work session at 9:48 a.m. Motion Carried.
Respectfully submitted, Catherine N Zenz, Township Clerk

